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Annual Meeting of
Randolph Center Fire District #1
May 15, 1990

Mee ting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Wes Herwig, chairman,

6 people were present.

Article 1. Jan Floyd was reelected clerk.

Article 2, Treasurer's report was read by CBlleen Regan and

Ar ticle

Ar ticle
Ar ticle

Ar ticle

4.

5.

accepted,

The outstanding bill of Louis Genovese (the Cluff
house) was discussed. There was confusion as to it W&t
being paid or not. Our book raises the ques tion
that it may have been paid but not recorded. It was
decided, under the questionable circums tances, to
drop it.

The secretary's report was read by Jan Floyd and
accepted.

The prudential committee's report was read by

Wes Herwig and accepted.

Wes Herwig was elected to the prudential committee
for a term of 3 years.

Colleen Regan was elected treasurer.

Colleen Regan was elected collecter of rents and
taxes.

Enis Daniels, Carolyn Lumbra and Es ther Day were

elected auditors for a term of one year.

Ar ticle 7. Bill DeFlorio was elected to be our engineer,

Article 8."Phet*txx rate will remain the same as last year,87

on $100.

Article 9., New bussiness.

Cons truction starts on the motel,at the SE corner
of I89 this summer. The builders want to be able to

S s «qe







RANDOLPH CENTER'FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1/ . oo
TREASURER’S REPOR | e a
MAY 1, 1989 to MAY 1, 1990

MﬂKINﬁ ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/89 % 4,207.58 ' J e
COLLECTIONS - Water rents and taxes 7,028.81 Wi
1I8CE : 215.96 : ' s
CASH ON HAND 2% o,
74 POBSTABGE STAMFS ON HAND AT 5/1/%90 18.50

NT—EﬂEQT EARNED ON SAVINGS &29. 46

SAVINGS ACCOUNT AT 5/1/89 11.211.44  $24,012,02

aﬁan OUT - EXPENSES $ 3,151.16

b= 44
: 18.50
11*§40 90

M. Colleen Regan
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Expenses for the past year break down as follows:

MISCELLANEQUS EXFPENSES:
Joel Parmelee (plumbing/Indian Shutters) % 260,00

George Daniel (mowing) =0, 00

Fete Trask (supply reimbursement) 34359

Ernest Fredette (pumphouse maintenance) 78:1%5
Duane Salls (4/8%9 backhoe work) 240,00 ] 631.54
E. J. FRESCOTT, INC. (supplies) 120.60
CENTRAL VERMONT FUBLIC SERVICE {(electric bills) 1.721.84
FRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK AND TREASURER (for 1988-198%9) 450,00
INSURANCE 172.00
OFFICE SUFFLIES (postage $50.003 file folders) 55.18
B _ _TOTAL EXFENSES % 3,1501.16

fﬁiscellanenus Income for the past year breaks down as follows:
==

MISCELLANEQUS INCOME 3

Town of Randolph {(cemetery work) $ 134.00
Ennis Daniel (his portion-Salls bill) 49 .96
Hadley McFhetres (his portion-Salls bill) Y] % 2135.956

There still remains an unpaid bill of Louise Genovese from June, 1987. The
amount is $53.85, for which a Section 885 Noticesbilling was sent to Nan GBwin
in February 19%0.

At typing of this report, three (3) water rent bills (for 7/89 to 1/90) remain
unpaid as follows:

Anthony Izzo, $30.00
Dean Newberry, %$45.00
L. Metcalf Walling, %$45.00

Date;
S-/6- 90O

5/16/90




Randolph Fire District No. 1
Randolph Center, Vt.
May 15, 1990

Annual report of the Prudential Committee Chairman:

Operation of the water system was without incident during the
calendar year. Although the voters granted Richard Squire a
waiver from the moratorium on granting of new shut-offs in the
district, he did not make a hook-up to the system because of
problems regarding other phases of his proposed project.

Recognizing the need for a more adequate cover for the spring
house, the committee has continued to give thought to the
matter and has had some preliminary drawings prepared. As soon
as more detailed drawings are completed we anticipate putting
the work out to bid, and have at least three qualified
contractors interested in submitting bids.

proofing
We also contemplate having some watefﬁnitu; done to the interior
of the spring walls, where there is now some contant leakage.
The ideal time to attend to this will be while the spring is
empty during the roof construction.

If all goes well with the proposed project, we anticipate some
additional work to the pump house , specifically sog¢me "minor
work to the roof, a new door of metal construction replacing a
badley deériorated wooden plywood door and some long-needed
crused some at the approach to the building, which is usually
quite wet.

Qur relationship with VTC continues on a satisfactory basis.
Sampling throughout the year has been with good water guality
results. With the college now in possession of the former
Langevin property, it has been suggested by Bill DeFlorio,
district engineer, that it might be to our advantage to seek
arrangement for a right of way to our property along the fence
line from langevin road to our facilities. Being a straight line
withvery little grade, it might be a suitable route for winter-
time use.

Colleen and Jan have performed their respective duties well, and
Pete, Mike and Bill have always been willing and able in their
roles as fellow members of the prudential committee. And apparent-
ly we continue to enjoy the good will and support of those whose
public servants we are-- the voters. Our aim continues to be
providing a quality product at lowest possible cost.

Respectfully submitted,

Chairman
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Minutes of Meeting of Prudential Committee
Randolph Fire District No. 1
October 2, 1990, 7 p.m. at the home of the chairman

Present: W. Herwig, I. Trask, M. Regan

The chairman, Wes Herwig, presented the three bids received
for proposed work on the spring house roof replacement and
minor improvements to the pump house.

Bids were as follows:

Pierre LaFrance- 772.00
Herbert Sargent- 7000,00 (not to exceed the amount)

Elwin Preston- 3,150.00

Inasmuch as H. Sargent was low bidder for the project, it was
voted to recommend to the voters of the fire district that
theyapprove of H. Sargent as contractor.

The clerk was given notice to warn a meeting of the district

. to hear the report of the prudential committee and act to
authorize the committee to hire H. Sargent to proceed with the
work, and approve of the expenditure of the amount necessary
for its completion. Said meeting to be held on October 9 at the
meeting room of the Randolph Volunteer Fire Department, at 7:30

in the evening.

acting in/absence of Jan Floyd




WARNING
RANDOLPH CENTER FIRE DISTRICT # 1 SPECIAL MEETING

THE LEGAL VUTERS OF RANDOLPH CENTER FIRE DISTRICT #1 ARE
HEREBY WARNED AND NOTIPIED TC MEET AT THE RANDOLPH CENTER
FIRE HOUSE IN RANDOLPH CENTER, VERMONT ON:

TUESDAY OCTOBER , 9, 1990 at 2:30 PM

TU ACT ON THE FULLUWING:

ARTICLE 1: To see if the voters will authorize the prudential
committe to enter into an agreement with Herbert
Sargent for construction of &2 new roof structure
at the spring house and for minor improvements
at the pump house for a sum not to exceed $7,000,
and to approve of the expenditure of the funds
necescary. |

ARPIGLE 2: To consider any other business proper to come
before the meeting.

Jan Floyd,
Clerk




Steciar Neerns o
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) eetimG WAS CALLED TO0 ORDER AT TiI3opm WY L.)GS Heewle,'
CHAIRMAN . 4 PespLe werRE PRESSOT,

PLANS FoR  THE NEW SPRING HOUSE LIERE PRESEVTED
Y on\R € ReGAN, HNARRY WIRTZ HAD OKAVEDP THE

ROOF STROUCTURE O6F STANDING Seam CALVANIZED PouUBDLe
CcRIonP

WE HAD 3 ™IS ON THE (OORMW To BE PolNE ,
¥ 13 V50 TRomm Srwis Preston
& QU722 crom  Picrre Laraacce
® Y000 From HERBERT SARGENT
M TT WAS MoveDd To ACCEPT —THE T 7000 T3> AWD

SECONDED AND SO0 VoTeED., NARRY (RTZ o

Be ASRED TV  INSPECT THE BUILDING DPURING,
ComSTRUCT o) .

WES WILL WRI\TE T0 PiERRE ANMND ELWIN

40 TELL THEMN WHO &GoT The oB FOR How MUch

AND TO TRAUK THEM FOR SUBMITING A D .

MEETING WAS ADJOURNED.

Oy Gy

cLrerkx




Annual Meeting of ]é?c?

Randolph Center Tire District 1

May 21, 1991

Meeting was called to order by Wes Herwig, chairman. 3 people
were present.

Article

Article 2.

Article

Article

Article

Article

Article

Article

Article

1.

Jan Floyd was reelected clerk.

The treasured's report was read by Colleen Regan and
accepted.

The secretary's report was read by Jan Floyd and
accepted.

The prudential committee's report was read by Wes
Herwig and accepted.

Mike Regan was reelected to the prudential
committee for a term of three years.

Colleen Regan was reelected treasurer.

Colleen Regan was reelected the collector of rents
and taxes.

Ennis Daniels, Carolyn Lumbre and Esther Day were
elected auditors for a term of one year.

Bill DeFlorio was reelected to be our engineer.

The tax rate was set the same as last years, 8¢ On
$100.

New Business.

Joel Parmelee is willing to be "on call" for the
water district when we need emergency or other work
done.

Mike Regan will look into a warning system that could
be inséalled into the pumpimg system that could alert
us in the event of an equipment failure, or power
failure.

Wes Herwig gave his resignation from the prudential
comnittee, effective immediately. Harry Wirtz was
elected to the committee to take his place. Wes
will continue to serve as a consultant.

Meeting was adjourned.

o

Jan Floyd, Tlerk.



November 14, 1991

The prudential committee met informally at the home of Mike
and Colleen Regan.

Mike Regan was unanamously voted to be the chairman of the
committee,

0ld maps, records and information, as well as much new data is
being gatherad from members and will be housed in one place.
Permission was given for the purchase of a fireproof file cabinet
to house all of this data.

Meeting was adjourned.

1 T
- Y ‘Qg'zrc/
Jan Floyd, Clerk



RANDOLPH CENTER FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1

TREASURER’S REPORT
MAY 1, 1990 to MAY 1,

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S/1/90
COLLECTIONS - Water rents and taxes
MISCELLANEOUS INCOME

CASH ON HAND

93 POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT 5/1/91
INTEREST EARNED ON SAVINGS

SAVINGS ACCOUNT AT S/1/%90

PAID OUT - EXPENSES

CASH ON HAND

93 POSTAGE STAMFS ON HAND AT 5/1/%1
SAVINGS ACCOUNT AT S5/1/91

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/91

o
—

Audited by: Date:

elp Qfambia So/es

zww%#

5-/6-9/
-/E -7/

1991

$ 9,001.19
7,431.34
325.44

.56

26.97

664, 81
11,840,990

$11,576.25
.56

26.97
12,505.71

9.181.72

$29, 291.21

$29,291.21

Respectfully submitted,

’)Y).Godu»\ﬁ?u\__

M. Colleen Regan
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Expenses for the past year break down as follows:

MISCELLANEOUS EXPENSES: .

Joel Parmelee (pump repairs) % &20,06

Mowing 30.00

Miscel laneous 40.15

Northwoods, Inc. (roof design) 75.00

H. Sargent (new spring roof) 7, 000.00

Center Machine (pump repair) 105.00

Vermant Water Works (hydrant repair) 27.29
Fredette Electric 44,00 $8,011.50
E. J. PRESCOTT, INC. (supplies) 323.18
CENTRAL VERMONT PUBLIC SERVICE (electric bills) 2,368.06
FRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK AND TREASURER (for 1989-1990) 5950.00
INSURANCE 233.00
OFFICE SUPFPLIES (postage; statements; checks) 20,51
TOTAL EXFPENSES $11,576.25

T

Miscellaneous Income for the past year breaks down as follows:

Richard Squire (new hoaok-up) $ 305.54
Ennis Daniel (service box - Stokes) 19.90 $ 325.44

At typing of this report, one (1) water rent bill (for 7/90 to 1/91) remains
unpaid as follows:

Homestretch $20.00

Audited by: Date:



May 21, 1991
Annual Meeting- Fire District No. 1

Report of Prudential Committee:

During 1990-91 the prudential committee undertook and completed the
long-planned for project of having a new structure above our spring
to replace a building that had served its purpose for more than 50
years. Bids were solicited from area builders and the job was let
to Herbert sargent for the low bid of $7000, and was completed in a
satisfacdtWoy manner. Part of this job included & new steel door
for the pump house to replace a plywood door that was coming apart.

This item was to createa serious problem for us with the arrival of
winter. Shrinkage of the door's wood casing, and contraction of the
metal w= in low temperatures allowed the door latch to slip by the
strike, with the result that during a cold snap the door opened and
the temperature was beyond the ability of the pump house heater to
keep the pumps and piping from freezing. This put the pumps out of
commission for a while. Joel Parmlee had Buzz Bowman weld the cra%ked
end-plate on one unit and it was in operation within a few days. The
second pumprequired a new plate which was ordered, also some new
valving, d gt was not in running order for about two weeks.

This episode cost us several hundreds of dollars, but was not some-
thing that could be anticipated. nNeedless to say, the pumphouse door
is now secured by a lock, a slide bolt and the knob latch, which had
been anticipated as a very suitable article.

Other than this situation, the system has operated well, water sampl-
ings conducted by the state lab, have been satisfactory. Bill DeFlpio
made repairs to the hydrant in front of the old dorm, property of
RICHARD Squire was connected to the system on the south end extension.

looking ahead there are several matters to be considered. Among thesge
is better drainage at the spring and pumphouse, perhps to include drain
piping and considerable fill using crushed rock. Foundation work

around the pumphouse base. The cement footings were never high enough
and and wood rot is progressing. Our maps are inadequate and archaia,
and always have been,and a complete set should be re-drawn, and will
probably be insisted upon by the new EPA. During the next two years,
all water systems, big and small, will be evaluated, and new regulations
will go into effect which will probably include filteration andincreased
sampling schedules. Bonding of the officers will also be important in

view of fines they will be liable to under the new EPA policing.

‘3@%2;5%éaﬂyg, Chairman
oo




ANNUAT, MEETING of ,q q g_

RANDOLPH BENTER FIRE DISTRICT i 1

MAY 19,1992

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pim by Mike Regan, chairman.

9 members were present.

Article 1. Jan Floyd was reelected clerk.

Article 2. The Prudential Committee's report was pead by Mike
Regan and accepted.
The Treasurer's report was read by Colleen Regan
and accepted.
The secretary's report was read by Jan Floyd and
accepted.

Article 3. Carolyn Lumbra was elected to the Prudential
committee for a term of three years.

Article 4. Colleen Regan was reelected tr<asuraer.

Article 5. Colleen Regan was reelected collector of rents and
taxes.

Article 6. Daniel Langone, Ennis Daniels and Esther Day were
' elected auditors for a term of one year.

Article 7. Bill DeFlorio was reelected to be our engineer.

Article 8. The tax rate will remain the same as last year, 8¢
on $100.
The rate however must go up as we are going to need
more money to cover the costs of improvments to the
system.A meeting will be called at a later date to
discuss this and inform the public. A new rate will
then be set.

Article 9. lNew Lusiness.

}ike Regan made the motion to raise the pay of the
clerk to 3100. It was seconded and voted approved.

Jan Ployd made the anotion to pay BRill DeFlorio a
sum nect to exceed 50500 to locate and map every
hookup's shutoff. The motion was seconded and passed.

Having proner drainage put in aroumd the pump house
was discussad. It is a small job and bids will not’
be needed. The prudential committee will handle it.

Meeting was adjourned.

Jan Floyd, Clerk




RANDOLPH CENTER FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
TREASURER® S REPORT =
MAY 1, 1991 to MAY 1, 1992 T

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/91 $ 5,181.72

COLLECTIONS - Water rents and taxes 7s177.25%
MISCELLANEOUS INCOME 31.50+
CASH ON HAND 15
22 POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT 5/1/92 &.38v

NTEREST EARNED ON SAVINGS 708.99 b
BAVINGS ACCOUNT AT 5/1/91 12,505.71 828, 604.70 ~ - |

" ﬁID OUT ~ EXPENSES $ 5,790.87 Vv
' iH ON HAND «15

f22 FPOSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT S5/1/92 6.38 o
gﬁﬁVIHBB ACCOUNT AT S/71/92 18,214.70 j :
: 1,599.60 $25,611.70

Respectfully-sghmittpd;

M. Colleen Regan

‘Audited by: Date: | o
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Expenses for the past year break down as follows:

MISCELLANEOUS EXPENSES:

Gifts (Wes Herwig) ' % 75.00
; Pumphouse Repairs 3/91 (Parmelee) 294.82
| Chlorinator Walchem Corp.) bb4.461
Chlorine (Allen Engineering) b66.25
Mowing (Emile Fredette) 40.00
FPump parts (W. W. Grainger) 39.88
Bill DeFlorio (labor, supplies, phone) 117.68
Royal Larocque, Electrician (maintenance) 355.45
Tools & recordkeeping supplies (pumphouse) 1351.40
Water test kits (VT Dept of Health) 363.00
Water Association membership dues 103,00
Times—-Argus (public notice) 51.38

CENTRAL VERMONT PUBLIC SERVICE (electric bills)
PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK AND TREASURER (for 1990-1991)
INSURANCE

OFFICE SUPFLIES (envelopes and postage)

g TOTAL EXPENSES

Miscellaneous Income for the past year breaks down as follows:

Dan LalLumia (part) $ 5.50
Alice LaFrance (replacement parts) 26,00

lﬁt typing of this report, two bills remain unpaid as follows:

Homestretch $2946.88 ($180.00-water rent for 1991;
$116.88-property tax)
Dean % Connie Newberry $35.00 (water rent)
Audited by: Date:

®

$2, 302,47
2,598.50
550.00
238. 00

101.90
$5, 790. 87

$31.50




ANNUAL REPORT OF THE bRUDENTIﬂL COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN
RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1

On November 14, 1991, the Prudential Committee met at the Regan home
to oose a new chairman. As you can see, I got the job.

Things went smoothly for awhile until on February 10, 1992 we received
a letter informing us that we had an unacceptably high coliform count in our
January water samples. As you all know, we were required to give public
notice of this high count.

However, thanks to Bill DeFlorio, we had a brand new chlorinator to
turn on to remedy the problem. The chlorinator was put into service on
February 12 and has remained on since that time.

Harry Wirtz and I met in February with Dick Eithier (VTC) and designed
a coliform sampling plan which was drawn up and submitted to the Water Supply
Division as required. I have not heard anything from them so it must have
been accepted.

On March 18, Bill DeFlorio and 1 attended a Safe Water Drinking Act
Workshop in Berlin where we learned that regulation and water testing
requirements are only going to increase. We should be aware of the fact that
someday we may be required to install and monitor very expensive filtering
equipment.

Among some of the chores accomplished at the pumphouse this year was
the installation of a new thermostat and outside strobe light to give warning
when the pumphouse temperature gets near the freezing point. Also a number
of " vols were purchased to keep at the pumphouse for unexpected repairs.

We had one incident when a 3 phase breaker on the pole outside the
pumphouse tripped, putting the pumps out of service. Luckily, Bill DeFlorio
discovered it almost immediately and called CVPS.

Just last Friday, Joel Parmelee dug up and replaced a badly corroded
and leaking galvanized tee in the 1 1/2 inch line at Alice LaFrance’s shutoff.

Some of the things we need to think about discussing are:

1) Installing better drainage around the pumphouse;

2) Starting work on a new and complete map of the water system;

3) Joel Parmelee informs me that there are 2 shutoffs in the system
that no longer operate: one near Lyle Ladieu’s and one near Dean Newberry’®s;
and,

4) When we feel we can turn the chlorinator off.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Mike Regan, Chairman
May 19, 1992
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People on the Randolph Center Water System in the Town of Randolph are
advised that their drinking water exceeded the Maximum Contaminant Level (MCL)
for total coliform bacteria for the month of January 1992.

| The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EFA) sets drinking water
. standards and has determined that the presence of total coliforms is a
possible health concern. Total coliforms are common in the environment and
are generally not harmful themselves. The presence of these bacteria in
drinking water, however, generally is a result of a problem with water
treatment or the pipes which distribute the water, and indicates that the
water may be contaminated with organisms that can cause disease. Disesase
symptoms may include diarrhea, cramps, nausea, and possibly jaundice, and
any associated headaches and fatigue. These symptoms, however, are not just
associated with disease causing organisms in drinking water, but also may be
Caused by a number of factors other than your drinking water. EPA has set an
enforceable drinking water standard for total coliforms to reduce the risk of
these adverse health effects. Under this standard, no more than 5.0 percent
of the samples collected during a month can contain these bacteria, except
that systems collecting fewer than 40 samples per month that have one total
coliform positive sample per month are not violating the standard. Drinking
water which meets this standard is usually not associated with a health risk
from disease-causing bacteria and should be considered safe.

The chlorinator at the Fire District Pump House has been turned an,
Efgy#;&tll-raqa&a-anmiar—apprnximatn&ynth&rty-diys—a-—a-prasautianarymn-nnuho—w——ﬂ——=ﬂ
‘to correct this problem and to ensure that our water is safe.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 728-9869 or the

Vermont Department of Health, Environmental Health Division, 60 Main Street,
Box 70, Burlington, VT '05402, 863-7220 or 1/B00/439-8550,
SIGNED:

/%& @o{m _____ 2/19/92

J. MIKE REGAN
Randolph Center Water System
(Randolph Fire District #1)

mcr
2/92
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MNeeTivs wAS CALLED TOORDER. AT T7:00 PO Gy ONKE REGHNS, CMARINAN .
T NENMBERS wWERE PRESENT .

ARTCLE | . DA Flors waAs REELECTED Cieek ,
ARTIC e 2. THE PRUDENTTIAL commnmrees REFPORT LoD FTEAD ¥ (Wwke R&EGAMN
AND  NCEPTED -
THE TRCASURERS REFORT RS READ B CoLieeny RSGAN AND A EPTED ,
THE SERCTARYS REPORT WAD READ B JAN FLOYD AND AREPTED ,
ARTICLE 3. HARRY WIRTZ wAs @eaed ™ THE PRODENTIAL ComMiTee R A TERW\ OF
THREE YCARS.
ARTILE 4 . COLLEEN REGAN CoAs REELECTED TREASURER.
ARTICLE 5. COLLED REGAN WAS REELECTED CoLLECTUR OF REVIS ANDTAKS |
ARTicLe G- SNMS DANIEL e LADIEU, AND DAN LARGONE WIERE ELECTED AUDITORS
FOR MTERM OF ONE YEAR., BECsY SErMoOUR. (S AN ALTERNATE,
AQTICLE 7. P DEFLRIO wWAS RECLECTED T € CUR ENGIVERR .
AxTicie 8. THE TAXK RITE WAS VOTED 0 RENMAINTHE SANE — & ¢ oN %100,
A SSIBLE RAISE LOAS DISCUSSED — T BILL BE NELESSARY AT SHNE FOWNT,
ARTICLE Q. (o DOSINESS :
QRN WitL PASS OUT SANPLE ROTTLES 1) THE FUTURE FOR LEAD
TESTING REQUIRED B THE STATE o TEST SIES WERE DETERMNNED . We
WiLe —+EelP.
WE DISCUSSED DORNEYING THE BOUVNDARIES OF THE ‘Dl?ﬂ{\cr‘?;cq-
DETERMINED  THIS HAS Brev DoNe 1M THE PAST AVD WPS muUST SHOW
TS, W& WLl LOATE SUCHMAP AND HAWE FRWTS aADE AVD
AVAILADLE o PATERMIVNG SXACT BOUNDARIES 1S NECESSARY

e ic>s

AS THE ARA B B QWNING TO DEVELOP, 1 AND ARDUND CUR DISTRICT,

WEETING LAS ADIOURNED.

by

Jan v Cieer
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Expenditures for the Fire District year 1992/1993 weré-aa fbllmgsi,
. MISCELLANEOUS:
; Water test bottles i % ?7.1%5
Repairs to main 1,643.67
Farts, tools, chlorine % supplies 886.49
Springhouse mowing 38.00
Northeast Water Assn. membership dues 50 00
Ad in the Times-Argus 23.98
Pumphouse drainage 1,173.64
Total Miscellaneous Expenses: ' 7 5&31§Q?;95T?”L
CVFS e
PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK AND TREASURER (1991/1992) - ESD.00
INSURANCE - '-238-567ij-
 OFFICE SUPFLIES ' a&.va’_f
TOTAL FIRE DISTRICT EXFENBES 92/93: _ : 3 ﬁ? 350 ﬂ& e
: NISCELLANEGUS INCOME consisted of a payment from Sath Maher for repaar par'
in the amount of $47.26. =

There are no outstanding bills -— all taxes and water raﬁts@ﬁ&yé bg§n-p§iE;

Pudited by: Date:




RANDOLFH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
N ANNUAL. REPORT OF THE PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN
1992 - 1993

This past yvear started off on a positive note when we passed the very
enpensive tests for inorganic and volatile organic chemicals. We came in well
below marimum contaminant levels on all chemicals tested for.

On August éth, Joel FParmelee replaced the | 172 inch valves at both
the north and south ends of the 6 inch mainy one being in front of Lyle
Ladieu's, and the other across the road from Seth Maher s, While they were at
ity Lyle put a new shut-off in his service line.

About the same time, a leak was discovered in Seth Maher’s service
line under the East Bethel Road. Jeel also repaired this, adding a new shut-
aff on the west side of the road and leaving the original shut-off on the east
side.

Also about the same time, Dan Langone moved his service line so it
would not be under his expanded driveway.

On Augueset 11, we received a letter from the Water Bupply Division
stating that VTC had forgotten to take the extra water samples in July that
were reguired because of a bad sample in June. WNe were reguired to publish a
Fublic Notice of this mistake in the Times—-Argus.

(Y On August 24, we sent a letter to ouw Senators in Washington urging
them to pass a bill that will ease off on some of the ever—increasing 5HSafe
KWater Drinking Act regulations. Regulations such as adding 25 new chemicals
each vear which we are required to test for. We received encouraging
responses from both Senators. /

Responding to a complaint from the Center Fire Department, on
September 19, Bill DeFlorio and I rebuilt a leaking fire hydrant across from
Seth Maher’ s.

On September 2%, Colleen received a letter from Attorney Peter Nowlan
stating that it was his understanding that the Catamount property was not in
the Fire District and, consequently, did not owe any tazxes. | went to his
office to discuss the matter, explaining that Alice LaFrance had told me that
she informed the owners of the property when they bought it from her that it
was indeed in the Fire District. Attorney Nowlan was very polite and said
that he would explore the matter fuwrther. They subseguently paid the tax
bill.

On October 20, the service line at the Wheatley home sprung a serious
teak., Bill and I went to locate the shut-off for Jill. UWe left the shut-off
wirench so they could turn the water off when Stan Wheatley came to make the
repair.

: On October 29, Richard Moses installed a new drainage system around
/ﬁ\the pumphouse. He also put down gravel for a driveway from the LaFrance
S property to the pumphouse.




At the same time, Joel replaced the old 1 1/2 inch galvanized steel

/ﬁ\ip& that pumps into the & inch PVC line outside the pumphouse. The new line

is black FPVC.

On April 7, Joel dug up and repaired another leak in Alice LaFrance’s
gsrvice line, accidentally breaking the 1 1/2 inch main in the process. He
added some gravel to the area in hopes of preventing any future leaks.

Some items that will need owr attention in the following vear are:

1) Between July 1 and December 21, we must conduct initial tap water
monitoring for lead and copper at 20 sites that contain copper pipes with lead
solder installed after 1982, VTC has agreed to take 10 of the samples on the
campus, S0 we must find 10 homes that have copper pipes with lead solder
instal led after 1982, We sust repeat these tests again between January and
July 1994, We must also test for nitrate and nitrite before the end of 1993,
Some major sources of these chemicals are wastewater, animal feed lots, septic
systems, and manured or fertilized agricultural lands.

2y I+ time and funds permit, VTC would like top install a direct
pumping line from our pumphouse to the area of the maintenance building.

3 VTC plans this summer to completely drain, sandblast and refinish
the interior of the water tower. Needless to say, this will be a major
disruption to the water system, reguiring us to run our pumps almost
continuously. The work should take about Z weeks. We should send a notice to

fﬂﬁll water wsers informing them of the need to reduce water use during this

ArOCESS .

;ﬁspectfully submitted,
J. Mike Regan, Chairman

Frudential Committee
May 18, 1993

)
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RANDOLFH FIRE QISTRICT NO. 1
TREASURER™S REPORT
MAY 1, 1993 to MAY 1, 1994

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S5/1/93 % 2,300.74

COLLECTIONS - Water Rents and Taxes 7.214.86
MISCELLANEOUS INCOME 192.76
- CASBH ON HAND « 18
34 POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND 3 S5/1/94 7.86
[ INTEREST EARNED ON SAVINGS 8573.28
?SQVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S5/1/93 18,8946.10
BUSINESS TRANSACTED $29,187.75 : E
{
PAID OUT -~ Expenses $13,238.01— 45,
“CASH ON HAND L. |
'34 POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT S5/1/94 Q.86
- 8AVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/94 13,44%.38
- CHECEING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S5/1/94 2,470.3%
h‘u :

BUSINESS TRANSACTED %29,187.75

Respectfully submitted,

M. Colleen Regan

Date:

514-94 |

S Lt s d

“4
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Expenditureé for the Fire District vyear 1993/1994 were as follows:

MISCELLANEDUS:
Water tests $1,811.09
Vermont opetrating certificate fee 176.721
Water association dues &60.00
Fump and chlorinator repairs 480. 44
Farts for various line repairs 1,025.70
Bill DeFlorio (labor and expense :
reimbursements) 1;199.93
Farmelee Flumbing % Heating (labor
& parts on various line breaks) 2,717.85
Backhoe work (Salls) 2,295.00
Mowing at Springhouse (Daniel) ; 37.50
Total Miscellaneopus Expenses: % 9,804.42
CVFS 2,5961.83
FRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLEREK AND TREASURER (1992/1993) 600,00
- CO~0F FIRE INSURANCE 238.00
UFFICE SUFPPLIES 3I3.76
: TOTAL FIRE DISTRICT EXPENSES 93/94: $13,238.01

MISCELLANEOUS INCOME consisted of payments from Ennis Daniel ($39.28), L. M.
Walling ($70.48), and Robert Braun ($83.00) for parts used in water service
repair.

As of the date of this report, there are outstanding bills as follows:

William Dupras (repairs) $243.57
Randolph Center Fire Department (repairs) $190.10 AAHID 5'"4"'94
Dean % Connie Newberry (water rents & taxes) $79.72

"Audited by: Date:

()
1L




RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
ANNUAL REPORT OF THE PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN
. ; 1993-1994

Thi¥ \has been a very busy and expensive year.

On June 14, I sent in the samples for nitrate and nitrite testing from which
we received good results.

On July 28, Greg Bostock, the Regional Head of the Water Supply Division, came
down to inspect our entire system after which he presented us with a nice,
long list of new monitoring requirements.

One of the new requirements was testing for lead and copper. The first round

we completed on September 2. All samples were under the maximum contaminant
level. '

On October 10, we conducted our first Microscopic Particulate Analysis. This
test involves sending 1000 plus gallons of water from the spring through a

filter. The filter is then analyzed to determine if a spring is surface water
influenced. The results of the test showed the risk of such influence is low.

On November 10, Joel replaced the shutoffs for both Buddy Braun and Mack
Walling. Unfortunately, it turns out that the valve thought to be Braun®s was
from some unknown abandoned line. Bill DeFlorio used a locating device to
trace the pipe from Braun®s house to the real shutoff and found it two feet
from the one Joel had replaced.

The Prudential Committee met on December 2 to approve plans for the Penny
Brook well pipeline replacement. We also discussed buying a second chlorine

and decided against it. Bill said he could get a new one in a day if it
Was necessary.

A temporary operating permit was issued to the Fire District on January 10.
It included demands to record daily water volume amounts and to measure the
amount of chlorine in the water each day. These values must be submitted to
the State in monthly reports.

Rough use of the fire hydrant in front of Olivet’s during the Messier fire on
February 3 caused a break in the 1 1/2 inch main north of Ladieu®s and in a
corroding galvanized fitting in the line to the former Spooner house. The
main was repaired on the 4th and the Spooner line oq Saturday the Sth.

On February 17, we did a required Radionuclide test which proved to be well
within safe levels.

March 26 found Bill DeFlorio repairing another leak. This time in the 1 1/2
inch line to the Firehouse in front of Harry Wirtz’s home. Bill said the line
was of very poor quality and breaks easily.

The major expense of the year started on April 7 when work began on the line
that served Sarah Dupras and Esther Nelson. Bill DeFlorio and Joel Parmelee,
with the help of Duane Salls, dug it up to find that the main leak was under
Route &&. The next day, Joel tried to flush a line under the road using

water pressure, but was unsuccessful after getting about halfway under.

f asequently, Bill called in a crew from the Lamoille Construction Company
&..d, on the 15th, they succeeded in boring a & inch steel casing under the
road through which was placed a new 3 inch ductile iron pipe. On the 18th,
the job was finished with a new 1 inch copper line from the 3 inch pipe to the
junction of the Dupras and Nelson lines.




On “9ril 9, we received our first permit to operate fee. The bill for 3

mom s is $128.94. We should discuss how VTC should share the caost of this
fee.

On April 19, Joel Parmelee dug up the 1 1/2 inch main past Ladieu’s where it
had broken in February to reattach Floyd Fuller’s line since a test of his

well water showed its bacteria level too high to be safe. Unfortunately, when
Floyd®’s line was turned on, it leaked badly in several places. Consequently,
on May 92, a new 1 1/2 inch line was layed from the new 3 inch line under Route
66 south on the east side of the road to in front of Floyd Fuller’s house and

a new service to the house was installed. The cost of this work was shared by
Mr. Fuller and the District since the 1 1/2 inch line could sometime serve
other houses.

On April 24, Bill DeFlorio located the shutoff to the Church and Joel, with
the help of a welder, thawed the pipe which had been frozen for sometime.

On May 3, we received results from our spring edition of the Microscopic
Particulate Analysis which was conducted on April 12. Again, it showed low
probability of surface water influence.

On May 13, a small leak at Bill Dowd’s shutoff was fixed by Joel Parmelee.

And finally, on May 13 the samples for our second round of lead-copper tests
were delivered to the lab by Colleen. The results have not yet been received.

If;ms of concern for the upcoming year include:

i) The new Phase II and Phase V chemical testing program which, over
the next 9 years, is estimated to cost the Fire District at least $12,000. We
must also conduct a test for asbestos.

2) Sometime soon, VTC will be installing a new é6 inch main that will
run from near the maintenance building to connect with our &6 inch main behind
the Firehouse. During this work, we hope to install a new fire hydrant next
to the Firehouse.

3) We need to make a concrete decision on where Fire District-—owned
water lines end and Homeowner—-owned lines begin so that future billings for
work performed will be consistent.

4) We are required to submit to the Water Supply Division a Source
Protection Plan which, among other things, is a comprehensive study of all
sources of pollution within a 3,000 foot radius around our spring.

Respﬂctful submitted,

J. Mlke Redéan, Chairman
May 17, 1994
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p I thought I°d send a note along with the bills in order to let you
_ kN4 about some of the things that have been going on in the water system

anu to show where some of the money goes.

The Safe Drinking Water Act passed by the U. 5. Congress has added
many new restrictions,; regulations and expenses to public water systems.
Some of the new tests we have conducted this past year include the following:

TEST FURPOSE osT
Nitrate and Nitrite To check for ths presence of
fertilizer and sewage residues % 20.00
Lead and Copper To see if these slemenis are
dissolved intoc the water in
L households that have copper pipes & GOS0 L SR
e with lead solder $400.00
Microscopic Particulate To determine if our spring is
Analysis surface water influenced $375.00
‘So far, the results of all of these tests have been good. However, we must

repeat all of these tests again this year.

I+ we fail any of them, we will

be required to install expensive new treatment eguipment.

I would like to thank Carolyn Lumbra,
Dan Langone and Ennis Daniel for helping with the
“. d and Copper Test, and Colleen for delivering the samples tc the labs in

i atley, Carol Sguire,

Burlington and Essex Junction.

I would also like to thank Bill DeFlorio for a2l1l of his help.

Harry Wirtz, Jan Floyd, Jill

Bill

is the person who really keeps the hardware in this system going.

The Randolph Center Water System,
of the State of Vermont,
10, 1994,

a public water system under the laws

was issued a Temporary Operating Permit on January

* The Randolph Center Water System is actively working to replace the

Cdaransmission main from the Penny Brook Well to the Vermont Technical College

distribution system including the installation of a length of large diameter

pipe toc achisve the reguired minimum disinfectant contact time,

a watertight cap on the Penny Brook Well,

the isolation arsa for the Penny Brook HEell,
and to start development of a Source Protection Plan.

Maintenance Manual,

to install
to construct a barrier surrounding
to develop an Operations and

I would love to see sveryone at the Annual Fire District {(dWater
System) Mesting that takes place every vyear on the third Tuesday in May.

This year, that®s May 1i7th,

at the Fire Houss at 7:00 p.m.

If you have any guestions or comments, please don’t hesitate to call

% me at 72B8-984%.

€

JMR/cr

Sinceresly,
J. Mike Regén

Chairman,

Prudential Committes




July 2, 1994

Dear Neighbors,

For the past several years, it has not been necessary to increase the
amount we charge ourselves for maintaining the water system. However, because
of increased water testing required by the Safe Drinking Water Act, we must
raise the basic water rent from $25.00 (semi-annual) to $40.00. This amount
covers one housshold plus one personi each additional person adds $5.00. The
tax rate goes from Ba to 9¢ per $100.00. This only increases our revenue by
about %$2,4600.00 per vear.

Water testing expenses this past year totalled $1.,811.09. New
Fhase II/V reguired testing for harmful chemicals will add approximately
$1,400.00 per year for the next ? years. Anocther added cost has been a new
tax levied on the water district by the Vermont Water Supply Division to cover
the administration costs of the Safe Drinking Water Act. The amount of this
tax is 2¢ per 1,000 gallons of water used, which amounts to an additional
expense of $500.00 per year. Incidentally, VTC so far has declined to pay

any part of this tax, even though they use more than half of the water pumped
in this system.

- Maintenance, repairs and upgrades have alsoc been extremely expensive
this year. From May i; 1993 to date, they amount to approximately #$1%,000.00.
Necressary improvements which we will be adding to the system this summer will
include a new fire hydrant for the fire station:; replacing the old and brittle
1 1/2-inch plastic pipeline (it broke last winter) between Lyle Ladieu’s and
Alice LaFrance’s, installing a new 6—-inch ductile iron pipe; and, adding a new
fire hydrant near Alice’s.

Despite all this, our water is still cheaper and of far higher quality
than that of Randolph Village.

As always, if vou have any questions or comments, please call me at
728-986%.

Sincerely,
J. Mike Regan, Chairman

Frudential Committee
Randolph Fire District No. 1

JMR:zmcr

ﬁ}




July 5, 1994

Board of Selectmen

C/O Municipal Offices
Drawer B

Randolph, Vermont 05060

Dear Board Members:

| am writing on behalf of the Randolph Fire District #1 to request that we be
given $13,000 from the Community Development Action Grant Program for
improvements to our water system.

As was stated in the meeting at Bolton Valley in November of 1988, and the
1988 Randolph Town Report, the money from this fund was to be set aside for capital
improvements in the Town. We would like to use $13,000 of this fund for capital
improvements to the Randolph Fire District #1's water distribution and fire protection
systems. We are planning to add two (2) fire hydrants and replace 700 feet of 1.5 inch
plastic pipe with a 6 inch pipe and add 150 feet of new 6 inch pipe to the fire house, to
replace the 1.5 inch plastic pipe that runs 1500 feet down Furnace Street. As is
required by the Grant Program, these capital improvements would benefit water district
residents of all income levels who are, or will be, on the system.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and for considering our request.
We look forward to hearing from you and to beginning our project with the help of
these funds. If you have any questions concerning this request, please feel free to
contact Jan Floyd at 728-5333, Harry Wirtz at 728-4409 , or Bill DeFlorio at 728-3077.

Sincerely,

The Randolph Fire District #1
Prudential Committee

Jan O. Floyd
Clerk
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EHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S/1/94
QBLLEETIDNS - Water Rents and Taxes
ISCELLANEQUS INCOME

CASH ON HAND '

?ﬁ FPOSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND @ 5/1/95
INTEREST EARNED ON SAVINGS

BRVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/94

BUSINESS TRANSACTED

2UKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S/1/95

BUSINESS TRANSACTED

Respectfully submitted,

RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
TREASURER’ S REPORT
MAY 1, 1994 to MAY 1,

1995

$ 2,470.35
?,707.95
12, 138.22
« 15

22.40
139.94
1%,469,.38

$24, 884.02
.15

22.40
1,609.32
11,432,50

$37,948.39

$37, 948, 39

i M.
Audited by: Date:
N S5
5-145-95
5-15-95

Colleen Regan




Expenditures for the Fire District year 1994/1995 were as follows:

MISCELLANEQOUS
Repairs, maintenance, additions &
improvements to water system $18,346.19
Water tests 1,.841.07
Landscaping and mowing 835.00
Fermit to operate fees =67.85
FRebuild pump & pump installation 214,27
Fump rental 178.00
Attorney fees re: collection of
aoverdue Vermont Pure taxes 0. 00
Northeast Water Association dues 50.00
Tools 15.04
Total Miscellaneous Expenses: $21,937.42
CVFS 2,038.29
FRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK ANMD TREASURER (1993%/1994) 600 . 00
CO-9P FIRE INSURANCE 238.00
P A\
L )
OFFICE SUFFLIES 70,31
TOTAL FIRE DISTRICT EXPENSES 94/95: 24 ,884.02

MISCELLANEOUS INCOME consisted of $10,000.00 received from the Town of
Fandolph, and $2, 138,22 in new hookup fees and parts (Floyd Fuller and the
Randolph Center Bchool sprinkler system) and in reimbursements for parts used
in water service repair (Randolph Center Fire Department, William Dupras

and Farrnham®'s Auto Body).

As of the date of this report, there are cutstanding bills as follows:

William Dowd $45.00 (Paid S5/10)
Farnham's Auto Body 440, 00

Randolph Center Fire Department $40.00 (Faid S5/2)
Dean % Connie Newberry {(water rent) H55. 00

Vermont Fure Springs £962.06 (+ interest)

Audited bys




> ANNUAL REPORT OF THE PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN
5{1 RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
e 1994-1995

Fortunately, the sight of water gurgling up through the ground where
it shouldn’t be was a less frequent occurrence this past year.

On July 14th, a new fire hydrant was installed next to the firehouse
while VTC was installing a new &—inch line from in front of the Maintenance
Building connecting to our é-inch line coming from the spring pumphouse.

On July 15th, a water sample was taken from the cemetery hydrant to
check for asbestos. None was found. This required test cost $225.00.

On July 22nd, water testing continued with samples taken from the
spring for Volatile Organic Chemicals. None were found.

July 25th dawned with Bill DeFlorio supervising the installation of a
new &6-inch ductile iron pipe from in front of Lyle Ladieu’s, north to Alice
LaFrance’s. This line replaced an old, brittle 1 1/2-inch plastic line. A
new fire hydrant was installed in front of Alice’s, at the end of the line.

On August 2nd, I went to meet with Bruce MacDonald of Vermont Pure to
explain why they owe us taxes and how to withdraw from the Fire District if
they so desire.

. . On October 7th, the Randolph Center Schocl connected a 4-inch ductile
t..au} pipe to the &6- inch main in front of the School to charge their new
sprinkler system.

Thanks to very helpful persuasion from Bill DeFlorio, Al Floyd and
Wes Herwig, the Randolph Selectmen voted to grant the Fire District %10,000.00
for infrastructure improvement. The check was received on November 2nd, just
in time to keep the checkbook from going into the red.

On December 15th, the Water Supply Division granted us a 3~year Permit
to Operate. Before the three year period is up, we must complete an Operation
and Maintenance Manual and a Source Protection FPlan.

On February 12th, 1 took samples from the spring for the first round
of Synthetic Organic Chemical testing. These tests cost over $%900.00.

While taking the monthly meter reading on March 1st, I discovered that
the utility pole outside the pumphouse had shorted, partially burning the pole
and leaving the pumphouse without 3-phase power. Bill DeFlorio called CVPS
and the pole was replaced the following day. Thanks to Pierre LaFrance for
clearing a road through the snow using the Daniel’s snowblower.




.

;fi" On April &6th, I took more spring samples for Volatile Organic and
Inorganic Chemicals and Nitrate tests. Water testing so far has found no
contaminants exceeding maximum contaminant levels.

On April 10th, I received a letter from Vermont Pure stating that they
were withdrawing from the Fire District and were not paying the taxes owed.

On April 12th, I went to see Peter Nowlan to discuss the Vermont Pure
situation. He subsequently sent them a letter explaining in detail the
procedure they must follow to withdraw from the District, and the fact
that they must pay the taxes owed, including interest and penalty. As of
this date, we still have not received any tax payment or a proper legal

notification and request for the Fire District to have a vote on their
withdrawal.

Respectful submitted,

J. Mike Reg
May 16, 1995

JMR:mcr
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CHAIRMAN®S REPORT
RANDOLFH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
ANNUAL MEETING
MAaY 21, 1996

The year of the nursing home dilemma started off with a meeting on
June 14th with Tom Windgardner, Dave Anderson, Bill Davidson and Terrian
Manning at the Hospital. The water reguirements of the nursing home was the
subiect of the mseting, at which the Fire District agreed to yield test our
spring at Gifford’s expense.

Unfortunately, the June water sample turned out to be coliform
positive. We were required to issue a boil water notice on June 22nd and also
met with Dr. Clark at VTC that day to discuss the situation. After taking
water samples from several locations in the system, it was determined that our
spring was the source of the contamination. So we turned up the chlorinator
and, after ocbtaining clean sample results on 3 consecutive days, were able
to rescind the boil water notice on June 24th.

While all of this was going on, our spring was tested for yield on
June 23rd.

July &th turned ocut to be a happy day when, during a specially-called
mesting of the Fire District, the request of Vermont Pure Springs to be
remuved from the District was granted by unanimous vote.

On July 10th, the VTC well pump broke down. We began pumping from the
Fire District spring for 14 hours a day until July 25th, at which time we cut
bBack to 14 hours a day. The VTC pump was finally back on line on July 27th.

The Fire District had to supply water to VTC again from August 28th to
September 1st while the VTC well was being vield tested.

On October 11lth, we met with officials at Gifford and with Richard
Vandenberg of Lincoln Applied Geology to discuss the results of the yield
tests of the Fire District spring and the VTC well.

The VTC pump broke down again on November 18th. This time we pumped
for 10 hours a day until November 29th.

On March 7th, we received permission from the Water Supply Division to
change our coliform testing plan. Dick Ethier at VTC had asked me to make the
request so that the Fire District does most of the summertime sampling.

2




On April 1st, I took water samples for required Nitrate and Cyanide
eﬁta. Results for both were well below maximum contaminate levels.

April 22nd turned out to be a rather embarrassing day for a certain
auger operator working for the L & D Marking Co. Where he wanted to put a new
road sign post tuwrned out to be a place already occupied by our 6-inch water
main. Thanks to a very rapid response from Bill DeFlorio, Joel Parmelee and
Isaac Salls, the main was repaired and back on line by 8:00 p.m. that evening.

Items that need attention during the upcoming year include:

1. We must work on and hopefully complete our required Source
Protection Plan and our Operation and Maintenance Manual. Both of these items
must be complete before we can be granted a renewal to our Permit to Operate
in a little over a year’s time.

2. Again this year, VTC has said that they hope to be performing
major maintenance to the water tower which will require us to curtail our

water usage as much as possible.

3. Finally, this year we need to take 10 more Lead and Copper samples
during June.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Mike Regar, Chairman
Prudential Committee

JMR:mcr
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RANDOLFH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1

TREASURER’S REPORT
MAY 1, 1997 TO MAY 1,

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S/1/97
COLLECTIONS — WATER RENTS AND TAXES
MISCELLANEOUS INCOME

CASH ON HAND

35 POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT S5/1/98
INTEREST EARNED ON SAVINGS

SAVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S/1/97

BUSINESS TRANSACTED

PAID OUT — EXPENSES

CASH ON HAND

35 POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT 5/1/98
SAVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/98
CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT S5/1/98

BUSINESS TRANSACTED

1998

$ 3,273.22
10, 383.81
24.64

W15

11.20
4460.80

15, 194.86

$11,612.55
.15

11.20

15, 655. 66
2,069.12

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

M. Celleer

AUDITED BY: DATE:

7@@2 _@/ﬁj/ﬁf

ZZ , Hay 18,1978
R GZ‘//VQ?

COLLEEN REGAN

$29,348. 68

$29,348.68
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EXPENDITURES FOR THE FIRE DISTRICT YEAR 1997/1998 WERE AS FOLLOWS:

MISCELLANEOUS EXPENSES: .

——WATER TESTING (INCLUDES DAILY

CHLORINE TESTING) %1,663.63
==PUMPHOUSE SIDING AND ROOF 1,520.00
==50URCE PROTECTION PLAN

{INCLUDES BILL DEFLORIO AND

DUBOIS % KING) 1,513.18
==NEW EGBUIPMENT, REPAIR FPARTS

AND TOOLS <(INCLUDES NEW

CHLORINATOR) 1,102.81
——REIMBURSEMENTS TO BILL

DEFLORIC (INCLUDES TRUCK

REFAIR DEDUCTIBLE VOTED

@ 1997 ANNUAL MEETING) 6£55.81
——FERMIT TO OFPERATE FEES 362.20
==MEMBERSHIP DUES (INCLUDES

VLET 2 YEARS, NORTHEAST

RURAL WATER & GREEN MOUNTAIN

WATER} 360.00
——CHLORINE 142.85
——MOWING 40.00
——ADVERTISING 346.88

TOTAL MISCELLANEOUS
CVPS
PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK, TREASURER % ENGINEER
FIRE AND MUNICIPALITY INSURANCES (INCLUDES FIRE, PROPERTY
AND CASUALTY, PUBLIC OFFICIALS” LIABILITY, AND WORKERS®
COMPENSATION)
OFFICE SUFPPLIES AND EXFPENSES
TOTAL 1997/1998 FIRE DISTRICT EXPENSES

MISCELLANEQUS INCOME COMSISTED OF ONE PAYMENT FROM
THE KESSLER"S FOR PARTS USED IN A REPAIR

AUDITED BY: DATE:

s My 15 1998
e ﬁ o

;g,,& ot eier mwg

$ 7,397.36
1,827.62

6&00.00

1,694.94

F2.63

$11,612.55

$24.64
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THERE ARE THREE (3) UNPAID BILLINGS AS OF THE TYPING OF THIS REPORT. THEY
ARE AS FOLLOWS:

1. DAVID FARNHAM®S AUTO BODY SHOP —— NO PAYMENTS MADE DURING THIS BILLING
YEAR —— THE BUSINESS NOW OWES %111.38 PLUS INTEREST. (#%80. WATER RENT %
$31.38 TAX)

2. DAVID FARNHAM (FORMER DAY HOME) —— NO PAYMENTS MADE DURING THIS
BILLING YEAR — MR. FARNHAM NOW OWES $203.90 PLUS INTEREST. ($140. WATER
RENT & %4&63.90 TAX)

3. CONNIE OLIVET & DEAN NEWBERRY —— NO PAYMENTS MADE DURING THIS BILLING

YEAR —— THEY NOW OWE $127.46 PLUS INTEREST. {$95. WATER RENT & %32.46
TAX)

AUDITED BY: DATE:

Woslesy E. Ftrn /%, 1998
ﬂ@ ay /8 /978

W %@aﬁw 5r5/9%

AT MAY 19, 1998, ODUR SAVINGS Accounrr BALANCE 1S slS’(aS'S?é(o AND OUR
CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE IS $/Y671./2 .




€y,

RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
May, 1998

It’s been a fairly routine and tranquil year in the District.

On June éth, 1997 Joel Parmelee repaired the leak at the Kessler
shutoff. The cause was a cracked fitting on the customer side of the shutoff.

A low chlorine reading at our house caused me to go check things at
the pumphouse on July 4th. I found the main breaker up on the utility
pole had been tripped apparently by the lightning storm that had occurred a
day or two earlier. It took five trips by CVPS to correct the problem.

While removing a broken three-phase breaker at the pumphouse, we
accidentally damaged the old chlorinator when we unknowingly connected it to
the "wild" leg of the three phase. This gave us a good excuse to get a new
chlorinator, since the old one had become somewhat unreliable. The new one
has an automatic air bleed device which makes it much less prone to becoming
airlocked which was a regular occurrence with the old pump.

On September 1é4th, 1997, Dennis Regan and Bill DeFlorio wired the new
exhaust fan at the pumphouse so it can be turned on even when the pump is not
running.

N

On October 26th, 1997, 1 repaired the Maher shutoff again after the
realtor ran over it. This time I placed it at ground level, since it is so
close to the road.

November 1st, 1997 was a terrible day because of the John Osha barn
fire. Bill and 1 manned the hydrant to keep the fireman from slamming the
valve off too fast, which has happened in the past.

On November 3rd, 1997, Shorty Emmons had a flooded cellar because a
piece of firewood had fallen and broken his pipe. He had a frantic time
finding the shutoff wrench but was rescued by Trudy DeFloric who found it for
him. Bill was away working in Tunbridge. We have now purchased an extra
wrench which is kept at Floyd®s Store.

We received great news on December 30th when the Water Supply Division
approved both our Scurce Protection Plan and our Operation and Maintenance
Manual. Bill DeFlorico did a fantastic job on our Operation and Maintenance
Manual which was accepted with no questions asked. It includes a super map of
the Water District hardware.

On January 1%th, 1998, I tock samples for the Volatile Organic Chemical
tests and on January 17th, 1998, samples for Synthetic Organic Chemicals, the
cost of which has now increased to %$1,140.00.

N On January 28th and 29th, 1998, Bevins Roofing installed new vinyl
s. ing with foam insulation and standing seam roofing on the pumphouse.

On March 15th, 1998, I took samples for Nitrite and on April 22nd,
1998, I toock samples for the Inorganic Chemical Tests. So far this year, all
test results have been below Maximum Contaminant Level.




fic On May 3rd, the chlorinator at the pumphouse it, and we had to stop

pumping. The next Saturday, May 9th, 1998, Bill DeFlorio and I rebuilt the =
‘chlorinator and we began pumping again, increasing to Qix hours a day to '
makeup for time down. ' ? et

Last Monday, May 11th, 1998, Jill Wheatley dis&aynrhd that the area
around her shutoff was very wet. Bill investigated an determined the leak to
be just past the shutoff. Joel is scheduled to rapnirIthu-lﬁak.thiﬁ,ynik;'; T

ltems on the agenda for the coming year in:ludéa

: 1. It’s our turn to take the ten (10) Lead and Copper samples this

2. MWe need to give the Reservoir cover a frcsﬂ coat of paint.

| |
! |
| |
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WARNING
RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT # 1~
SPECIAL MEETING
November 17, 1998

at 7:00 PM

The legal voters of Randolph Fire District

#1 in Randolph Center, VT are hereby warned

and notified to meet at the Randolph Center

Fire HOuse in Randolph Center, VT to :

1. To discuss protection of water source area
and the possibility of money available from
state to extend sewer line up to north end

of village if wanted.

Jan Floyd, Clerk
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Randolph Fire District #1
Randolph Center, VT 05061

Chartered March 184 1939

December 2, 1998

Dear Fire District Residents:

The Randolph Fire District No. 1 has been asked to study the possibility of funding a preliminary engineering
study to determine the feasibility of building a sanitary sewer line beginning at the Main Entrance to Vermont
Technical College and going North along the Ridge Road to the Russell Mills residence.

An informational meeting will be held on December 16, 1998 at 7:00 p.m. at the Randolph Center Fire Station
to discuss this matter. Three representatives from the State of Vermont Agency of Natural Resources and a

representative from the Rural Community Assistance Program will be at the meeting to answer questions and give
advice.

The estimated cost of the preliminary engineering study is $5,500. The estimated cost of the sewer line
construction is between $100,000 and $220,000. State and Federal grants may be available to cover approximately
one-third of the construction costs. The remainder of the costs would be borne by the Randolph Fire District No. 1

members and Lake Champagne Campground.

In 1997, the State of Vermont required that the Randolph Fire District No. 1 create a Wellhead Protection Area
around the existing spring to protect the water source. Septic systems within the Wellhead Protection Area are a
possible source of contamination. Lake Champagne Campground has existing septic systems within that Wellhead
Protection Area. The State of Vermont has determined that two of those systems have failed. The LaFrances have
requested that the Randolph Fire District No. 1 consider the construction of a sewer line that would serve the
Campground. The sewer line could also serve those homes in the Wellhead Protection Area.

weve

Voting will be to decide if the Randolph Fire District No. 1 should borrow $5,500 to fund a preliminary

engineering study. Voting is limited to residents of the Randolph Fire District No. 1 who have resided in the Fire

District for at least one year and are also registered voters in the Town of Randolph.
Voting will take place on January 8, 1999 at Floyd's General Store from 12:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. and from 7:05

p.m. to 8:30 p.m. Absentee ballots are available by calling Jan Floyd at 728-5333 or Colleen Regan at 728-9869.
Absentee ballots must be postmarked by January 8, 1999.

Voting results will be posted at Floyd's General Store and at the Randolph Center Post Office.

Sincerely, .
The Prudential Committee
J. Mike Regan Harold Wirtz Carolyn Lumbra

Enclosure: Map of the Wellhead Protection Area
cc: Tom Clark/Russell Mills/Hilda Kayes
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RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1

TREASURER'S REPORT

MAY 1, 1998 TO MAY 1, 1999

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/98
COLLECTIONS - WATER RENTS AND TAXES
MISCELLANEOUS INCOME

CASH ON HAND

13 (.32) POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT 5/1/99
INTEREST EARNED ON SAVINGS

SAVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/98

BUSINESS TRANSACTED

PAID OUT - EXPENSES

CASH ON HAND

13 (.32) POSTAGE STAMPS ON HAND AT 5/1/99
SAVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/99
CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AT 5/1/99

BUSINESS TRANSACTED

$ 2,069.12
10,114.08
1,539.47
.15

4.16
435.17
15,655,66

$ 8,504.39
.15

4.16
15,590.83
5,718.28

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

'M @}-LLL!A._- ﬁ«?&*\/

M. COLLEEN REGAN

AUDITED BY: DATE:

$29,817.81

$29,817.81



EXPENDITURES FOR THE FIRE DISTRICT YEAR 1998/1999 WERE AS FOLLOWS:

MISCELLANEQUS EXPENSES:
--WATER TESTING (INCLUDES DAILY
CHLORINE TESTING) $ 429.00
-=-NEW EQUIPMENT, REPAIR PARTS
AND TOOLS (INCLUDES NEW
GAS HEATER, GAS, & PIPE

LOCATOR TOOL) 2,521.18
--PERMIT TO OPERATE FEES 206.74
~-MEMBERSHIP DUES 260.00
==CHLORINE 136.95
~-MOWING 50.00
-=ADVERTISING 106.40
-~REIMBURSEMENTS 222.29
-=-REPAIRS TO MAIN 642.51

TOTAL MISCELLANEOUS $4,575.07

CVPS 2,146.34

PRUDENTIAL COMMITTEE, CLERK, TREASURER & ENGINEER 600.00

FIRE AND MUNICIPALITY INSURANCES (INCLUDES FIRE, PROPERTY
AND CASUALTY, PUBLIC OFFICIALS' LIABILITY, AND WORKERS'

COMPENSATION) 1,112.98
OFFICE SUPPLIES (POSTAGE ONLY) 70.00
TOTAL 1998/1999 FIRE DISTRICT EXPENSES $ 8,504.39

MISCELLANEOUS INCOME CONSISTED OF $703.00 RECEIVED FROM THE

TOWN OF RANDOLPH (DUE TO THE EFFORTS OF PAT FRENCH); $638.00

REFUND AFTER INSURANCE COMPANY ANNUAL AUDIT; AND, $198.47 BEING

THE USER PORTIONS OF REPAIRS TO THE MAIN. $ 1,539.47

THERE ARE THREE (3) UNPAID BILLINGS AS OF THE TYPING OF THIS REPORT. THEY
ARE AS FOLLOWS:

1. DAVID FARNHAM'S AUTO BODY SHOP -- JULY 1998 AND JANUARY 1999 BILLINGS
FOR WATER RENTS AND TAXES -- $111.38 PLUS INTEREST; AND,
THE DAY HOME -- JULY 1998 AND JANUARY 1999 BILLINGS FOR WATER RENTS
AND TAXES -- $173.90 PLUS INTEREST.

2. BILL AND CAROL DUPRAS -- JANUARY 1999 BILLING FOR WATER RENT FOR THE
HOME AND APARTMENTS -- $90.00; AND,
THE SPOONER HOUSE APARTMENTS -- JANUARY 1999 BILLING FOR WATER RENT

-=- $90.00.

3. JASON KASS (GREEN CHURCH) -- JANUARY 1999 BILLING FOR WATER RENT --
$45.00.

AUDITED BY: DATE:

s s e
%%;M 5-17-99

AT MAY 18, 1999, OUR SAVINGS ACCOUNT BALANCE IS $15,590.83 AND OUR
CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE IS $4,891.20, FOR A TOTAL OF $20,482.03.



RANDOLPH FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1
CHAIRMAN'S REPORT
MAY 1999 e

I think it is safe to say that the officers of the Fire District
earned their $100.00 this past year.

On May 23, 1998, Bill DeFlorio repaired a leak in the 1 1/2" line near
' Richard Squire's house. The line was leaking where the Wheatley line tees off
and also where there is a plug at the end of the line.

On May 26, 1998, Pierre LaFrance called to inform us that he had a
failed septic system at the Campground that was within the Wellhead Protection
area. He requested that the Fire District look into the possibility of
getting funding to extend the sewer line up the Ridge Road. On June 4th, I
sent a letter to Eric Blatt at the Facilities Engineering Division, State of
Vermont, requesting information on sewer funding.

On June 9, 1998, I met with Pat French down at the Town Offices
regarding his work on our behalf to receive payment in lieu of taxes for State
buildings that are in the Fire District. I took along a map of the Fire
District so we could determine exactly which buildings were in the District.

On June 16, 1998, the Prudential Committee met to work on the Water
Rule which is nearly complete. I need to work on getting the boundary
description completed and draw it on the map. We also discussed the LaFrance
septic problems and decided to pursue all the possibilities to acquire funding
for a possible sewer line extension.

On July 2, 1998, Bill DeFlorio, Carolyn Lumbra, Pierre LaFrance and I
had our first meeting with Tom Clark at the Campground. Tom is with the Rural
Community Assistance Program, and he agreed to help us look into the
possibility of a sewer line extension up the Ridge Road.

On August 7, 1998, Bill DeFlorio had a new gas space heater installed
at the pumphouse in addition to the existing electric heat. We now have two
heating systems in case one should fail.

On September 9, 1998, the Prudential Committee met to discuss a request
from Vermont Pure to sell them water from our spring. We decided that this
would not be possible, and we sent a letter to Vermont Pure informing them of
our decision. A copy of the letter was posted at Floyd's Store and at the
Post Office.

On September 25, 1998, Bill repaired a leak at the shutoff to Alice
LaFrance's barn. He disconnected the line completely because Alice said she
no longer needed it. Also on that day and the next, Joel Parmelee replaced
his water line from the main to his building on Route 66 and to Farnham's BAuto
Body Shop.

On October 10, 1998, Bill DeFlorio and I replaced a leaking brass
fitting at the pumphouse. The fairly new valves in the pit where the 6é-inch
VTIC line tees into our 6~inch pumping line made draining and refilling the
line from the pumphouse much easier than in the past when we had to use the
valve all the way up on Main Street.

On October 16, 1998, Carolyn Lumbra, Pierre LaFrance, Tom Clark and I
met with the Randolph Village Sewer and Water Committee to inform and ask
questions about our possible extension of the sewer line up the Ridge Road.

Jan Floyd, Harry Wirtz, Bill DeFlorio and I met with Tom Clark again
on October 27, 1998. We discussed possible costs, funding and design for the
sewer extension.

On November 17, 1998, we had another sewer meeting with Pierre
LaFrance, Tom Clark, Harry Wirtz, Carolyn Lumbra and I attending. Also




present at this meeting was Bob Harrington. Bob has worked in the past with
Tom and was working with Pierre LaFrance on the possible solutions to his
sewer problems.

On December 1, 1998, Harry Wirtz, Carolyn Lumbra and I met at my home
to compose a letter to the Fire District members to inform them of the
informational meeting about the possible sewer line extension on December 16,
1998. We also set January 8, 1999 as the date for the District to vote on
spending $5,500 on a preliminary engineering study of the sewer line
extension.

On December 16, 1998, the informational meeting took place. Present
to answer our questions were Tom Clark and Bob Harrington and from the State
came Eric Blatt and Nopadon Sundaraghaya. The meeting was somewhat difficult
at times but, in the end, helpful and informative.

Getting away from the sewer thing for a second, at the end of December
we received a check from the Town of Randolph in the amount of $703 for
payment in lieu of taxes for state buildings in the Fire District. We thank
Pat French very much for his efforts on our behalf.

On January 8, 1999, we had the big vote. With over 80 percent voter
turnout, the results were 45 to 12 opposed to funding the engineering study.
I want to thank all the officers of the Fire District for their much
appreciated help with this endeavor.

On February 16, 1999, we received a new Permit to Operate which is
good for a period of five years. We also received the results of our recent
Sanitary Survey. They could find no fault with our water system.

On February 28, 1999, Bill DeFlorio and I rebuilt the chlorinator at
the pumphouse. We also replaced with PVC the iron fittings where the chlorine
enters the pumping line. The iron had a bad habit of clogging with
crystalized chlorine.

On March 19, 1999, we received notification from the Water Supply
Division that we are now required to issue an Annual Consumer Confidence
Report to everyone in the District. I am scheduled to attend a class on May
26, 1999 in Waterbury to learn how to prepare this report.

With regard to water tests this past year: 1In addition to the monthly
bacteria test, we have tested for Inorganic Chemicals, Nitrate, Volatile
Organic Chemicals, and Lead and Copper. All test results have been below
maximum contaminant level.

Items on the agenda for the upcoming year include:

1. Work on Water Rule
2. Try to get a coat of stain on the Reservoir cover

Respectfully s itted,

J. Mlke Regan, Chairman
Prudential Committee

JMR:mcr
May 17, 1999
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Ny WARNING
Randolph Center Fire District # 1 Special Meeting

The legal voters of Randolph Center Fire District # 1 are hereby warned and
notified to meet at the Randolph Center Fire House in Randolph Center, Vermont on

TUESKY  Juy 27,899 AT 7100 PY)

To act on the following:

Article 1. To see if the voters will approve the petition of Vermont Pure to
change the boundary of the district to exclude property owned by them.

Article 2. To do any other business proper to come before the meeting.

L
Jan Floyd
Clerk
:—

(1



Q,\NWHC\RQ gﬁmc:\:ﬂ: \
Ravvorn Qewrer, VT
STECIAL. NEET\NG

Suw 27, W
'7.Q0PMm

Meetne was caled ToORDeR AT TpPm ¥

ANixe Recab, caAIRMN.
L MeMPERS LERE PRETENT. ke REGAN  CalLeen

REGAN, CAROLN LOMRRA , AL PeFLoR0, HARRY wWIRi2,
& JAN QLo .

AREWARDING FOR THE MeeTG WAS READ ANLD
Mike ReAD ME LeTlerRr FRAM) \JQRJ‘N)M ?URG REQUESTING
TO HAEC THEIR PROPERY (u 14 DRA WY FRoM THE DISTRICT
AU\(J@‘ vﬂﬂ&R‘/ u:)iG:rz_ FADE THE MNOTION TO ALLOW THEA
TO WITHDAAW |, CAROLY ¥V LOUNBRA ScconDED (T,

ACTER. A SHORT DSCUSSION A VOTE WAS
CALLED AND (T WAS UNANANMOUS THAT THS

e ALOWED TD LO/THORAWL .
“THEC LOTH DRAWAL RELCASE il BE DRAWNL

UP AND OROUG T 10 THE SELECTMER TOR THER
APRROVAL & SIGHATURS, A5 FEGUIRED B LAW, AT HER
- EXT (NEETING -
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Randolph Fire District #1
Randolph Center, VT 05061

Chartered March 184 1939

July 28, 1999

To The Board of Selectmen
Randolph, Vermont

As required by statute, the Prudential Committee of Randolph Fire District #1, Randolph Center,
requests the approval of the Randolph Board of Selectmen for the following changes in the

boundaries of the Fire District, as duly warned and approved in a special meeting of the voters of
said District on July 27, 1999.

1. Change in the Fire District boundary to delete the properties recently purchased by Vermont Pure
Springs, Inc. from Alice and Gary LaFrance, on the west side of the Fire District.
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Permission to make the requested changes approved.






